Dear Planning Team,

I am writing privately as a member of the DPCAAC and also the DPNF.

1 fully support Rae Fether’s 15th March objections to the Proposed Lawful Development Certificate for
2020/0553/P and also the proposed changes to the shopfront of the butcher’s shop in York Rise, not
enabling wheelchair users to enter the shop. T do not know it’s application number.

The paperwork relating to 2020/0553/P says that the application was registered on the 12th March and
comments also until 12 March. Could this time be extended please? Leela Muthoora is the case officer.

I also object to the solar pancls that were put a year ago on the front roof of No 62 St Alban’s Road, without
planning permission at the time. I did contact Enforcement and in November 2019 was told that the case
was closed as solar panels were allowed on the front roof, but not on the front wall. No 62 is a heritage
home, a ‘Home for Heroes’ on the Brookfield Estate built in the 1920s with Lutyens’s assistant as

architect. An important feature of this estate, as well as the hedges, is their red roof tiles. The roofs are
steep and large with wooden bedroom casement windows, giving the appearance of cottages. The dark blue
solar panels contrast sharply with the red roof tiles, making them obvious and detracting from the
appearance of our Conservation Arca. In our Neighbourhood Plan we suggested the use of solar tiles,
policy ES4(a), which are less obvious. Please consider this.

Thank you,
Eileen Willmott



